
St Joseph’s P&F Meeting 
22/03/2016 

 
 
 

 
Present: Peter Alldridge, Michael McCarthy, Nat Raccanello, Dave Fleming, 
Jodie Cosmo, Deborah Wheatley, Kellie Biggin 
 
Guest:  
 
Apologies: Kim Thompson, Kylie Beckett, Rose-Alba Musumeci  
 
 
 
Previous Minutes:     Moved: Nat Raccanello  Seconded: Jodie Cosmo 
 
 
Treasurers Report:    Moved: Nat Raccanello  Seconded: Peter Alldridge  
 
 
Inward Correspondence: 
 

- Email from the fete committee requesting $100 for the $1000 raffle.  
- Email from Angie Sims requesting assistance from the P&F to 

purchase crockery etc for the graduation. 
- Letter from Regional Food Network   
 

 
 
Outward Correspondence: 
 

- Letter to the Apple and Grape Committee thanking them for the 
opportunity to run the bar at the ball. 

- Letter to Mark Harris for his assistance in the coordination of running 
the bar. 

 
 
Principal’s Report: 
 
Michael advised that at the last board meeting the board decided on 4 major 
projects that needed to be completed this year.  These included: 
 

- On the Secondary campus, the area where the manual arts block is 
and the blue fence, we are going to roof that area  

- At the Bathersby  centre, extend the toilet area so there will be 4 
female and 4 male toilets  

- Add a PA system at the school so as fire evacuation and lockdowns 
can be communicated over both campus 

-  Add further lighting to the Bathersby  centre  



General Business: 
 
Mary McLucas and Greg Thouard for the apple and grape committee came 
and thanked the P & F for a fantastic effort in doing the bar at the ball. 
 
Jodie Cosmo thanked the Apple and Grape committee for allowing the 
opportunity to run the bar and also liked to thank Mark Harris for helping us in 
running the bar.   
 
Thank you letter was presented to Mary McLucas and Greg Thouard. 
 
Jodie thanked everyone that came and worked on the bar for their efforts.  It 
was appreciated. 
 
It was agreed to donate a $100 to the fete for the $1000 raffle.  It was also 
agreed that the P & F would donate $2000 to assist in graduation.   
 
Regional food network extended an invitation to the school to run a BBQ on a 
rotational roster with other schools, on Fridays.  Dave Fleming will further 
discuss with the organiser of the event to get details and report back to the 
P&F next month.    
 
Going ahead with the purchase of gazebo’s for sports days.  Nat to continue 
to follow up regarding adding walls to the gazebos. 
 
Two quotes were received for laying the pavers that were purchased.  Both 
came in at around $2000.  Further discussion to be held regarding designs. 
 
Dave is to advise Jodie on an estimated cost for sporting equipment that is 
required for the school next term. 
 
Jodie suggested that to draw more numbers to the P & F that we have a guest 
speaker each month to advise what is happening at the school eg. Spelling 
Master. 
 
 
 
Meeting Closed: 8:30 
Next Meeting: 26 April 2016 7pm 


